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This year we approached the organization of THE
BUFFALO differently— we tried to build around the

theme of Milligan, and the places that are Milligan,

and, of course, the people who are Milligan.

Our main goal was to record the year 1978 at

Milligan. In the pages of this book we hope you'll

find pictures and memories of what it was to be a part

of Milligan in 1978.

The staff has worked hard this year, and, as editor,

I would like to thank them and, on their behalf,

dedicate the 1978 BUFFALO to Mr. Rod Irvin and
Mr. Eugene Wigginton — who've done so much this

year through their constant optimism, encouragment,
and willingness to help to make the 1978 BUFFALO
the fine book I hope you'll find it to be.

Pete Purvis

Editor— 1978
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Hardin Hilton

In this progressive world
there is always a small

group of courageous and
daring individuals who are

unafraid of change. Such
are the women of Hardin
Hall. They moved from their

secure lives on the top of the

hill to the adventure of

being the first females in

many years to reside in that

quaint dorm — legally.

They have withstood
extremes of cold and heat

and defied the scoffings of

men. They survived, with

longsuffering, the tyrannical

rule of John the Fierce.

These victorious residents of

Hardin made dangerous
journeys down the hall to

the showers, and stood
proudly facing many perils

with only a can of RAID in

their hands.

Much good has come out

of their pioneer year at the

Hardin Hilton; these

hard-working women have
improved their home far

beyond its former state.

They enjoyed one another's

fellowship at many parties,

Bible-studies, and
late-night-on-the-stairway-talks.

"Through many dangers,

toils, and snares, they have
already come. Tis grace
hath brought them safe thus

far; now Hardin is their

home."

|ohn jiul bandy Rasel, Head
Residents

"Yes, it's going to be an open
house."



Beth Ann, Barbie, Carol, Joy — the Dorm Council

,k^'^'Lz:''-\ ^
Eating soup.
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Pardee Hall (home of the Rowdies)

Pardee is known for its

originality. The spirit behind
the dorm can take ordinary

things and make them
exciting. Whether it be
cards, frisbee, Dr. Pepper,

or just a dip of Skoal, Pardee
can make it exciting. The
bond which holds the

family together is one of

brotherly love. The Rowdies
share all their experiences
together, both good and
bad. The dorm has a quality

of being wild yet tame. All

this combines to give

Pardee an immortal

character all its own.
Boredom is never a part

of Pardee's character. When
the rest of Milligan College
runs out of things to do,

Pardee invents new ones.

Pardee has developed such
sports as "Hall Ball",

"Steps", and "Blow Pong",
which tests the motor skills

of the participants, who try

to pass a ping-pong ball

suspended on a column of

air from a blow drier.

In closing, Pardee may
be best explained by one
concept, which is

Springtime. Milligan knows
it is spring when the

beautiful music begins to

exude from Pardee and the

Rowdies begin their outdoor
Springtime fun.

J

Pardee men — Garry, Mark, and Scott

acting casual on the side porch

All the latest in safety in Pardee.

Pardee's RA's and Dorm Council: (front row, I. to r.) Tim, Scott, Cathy, Clancey
(head resident), Mike; second row (I. to r.) Kim, |eff, Roger, Mark, and Cort. Oh,
and Jo Ann, too.



The many faces of Cort: at left,

crushing frisbee; below,
looking up; at right, asleep

standing up. (Also, see Cort in

picture at left — smiling)

Santa Franklin Pam, Wendy, Debbie enjoying Christmas bash.



Hart Hall

This year the Sweethearts of

Hart Hall not only continued
traditions but also started new
ones. Some of the annual
activities included dorm
devotions, section parties, and
"Hill Duty" on Body Hill, as

well as a fall and spring

clean-up day. Santa Claus (alias

Al White) and two elves made
guest appearances at the

customary Christmas party and
delighted the kids of a

sponsored family with gifts and
goodies.

The Sweethearts ventured out
under the stars with candles lit

in their hands one cold

December night and a song
bursting forth from their lungs.

This was the evening of the first

Hart Hall "Pajama Caroling

Party." Valentine's Day brought
around the first male Hart
Honey Elections. Hart

residents, 1 75 in all,

nominated, voted for, and
awarded three outstanding guys
as their Hart Honies.

Dorm life was typical —
boring, exciting, happy, sad.

There were many special

moments for us each. As a dorm
and as individuals the girls of

Hart Hall grew stronger this

year.

RA s iirstrowd to r ) Del Myra Carter Mrs Miliar Sine
Lauyer; second row: Kitty Becker, Charlene Britt, Pat

Kennedy, Ginger James, Diana Bittner.

Dorm Council: first row (I. to r.) Donna Sipe, V. Pres., Kimi

Whitmer, President; second row: Tern Newton, Debbie
Hill, |an Swan, Jackie Forbes, Marlene Kelly, leri

Swearingen, Linda Sartoris.



Christmas!

f

BODY HILL!!

[J-;i, Li'll'W <̂*^
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Webb Hall

As you enter the dorm you
cannot help but notice the

perfect calm that seems to

penetrate every corner of the

building. It is nearly 1

1

o'clock; everyone has been
asleep for an hour or more.
You unlock your door quietly

to keep from disturbing your
roommate. You know that,

like you, he will be up at 5

AM to begin studying. These
circumstances assure you of

one thing — you are in the

wrong dorm! Obviously this

is not Webb Hall.

Actually it is closer to 2:30
AM. The side doors are

locked; you have to climb in

through the lobby window.
As you leave the lobby you
turn off the TV, because all of

the stations are off the air.

This wakes up everyone
sleeping on the furniture, and
they rebuke you. As you walk
down the hall you pass a

room filled with card players.

They are lethargic and
undernourished. The card
game has been going on for

three straight days. You notice

one bit of grafitti marring the

wall: "Welcome to the

Executive Wing." It is a strange

place, but you are home —
Webb Hall.

.^lO" ^'-^ ' ^pj:"?:'"

Nice tongue Bruce.

Halloween? No, Christmas. Ho, ho, he

Everything's cool in the lobby.



^"1 m ^

The Executive Wing's residents — who else?

Naval Academy!?)

Freshmen probably.
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Sutton Hall

Busy is a good description

of Sutton Hall during the

1977-78 school year. The
year was highlighted by
many activities.

Sutton, living up to its

reputation as a close dorm,
sponsored many activities

that helped the girls work
together. Two intramural

football teams represented

the dorm, both with

winning records. The
all-dorm parties gave all a

chance to relax, laugh, eat,

and enjoy each other's

company. But the most
important sharing

experiences were the

devotional times.

To round out the dorm
programs, a fine dorm
council planned activities

that influenced those

outside the dorm. The open
houses were great

successes. The Christmas
party was great. Singing

carols and "Santa's elves"

and giving gifts were the

highlights of the party.

Other service projects

included special gifts

throughout the year to

"friends" of the dorm.
As graduation time drew

nearer, the farewell party

honoring the seniors was
held. May brought a

wonderful, successful year

for the girls of Sutton Hall to

an end.

Dorm council: front row (I. to r.) Heather
Warner, Mrs. R., Sandy Bristow; second row
— Mary Phipps, Susan Rhea, Carolyn
Edgington, Lynn Chalmers

Very exciting open house!

RA's; (clockwise, from I.) Becky
Replogle, Mrs. R., Teresa Hill,

Sue Frater, Sue Holman.



Jeff, Jeff, and Morrrry.

Pirouette? Oh, but of course! 3rd floor Sutton's distinguished residents (what do you expect for midnight?)
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Biblical Learning



Humane Learning

Lett to right

Ann lies — Humanities
Robert Wetzel — Philos

Terrv Dibble — English

Jack Knoules — English

\

Lett to right:

juanita Jones — English

Anna May Crowder —
English

Carolyn Nipper — English



Counter-clockwise from top left:

Donald Shaffer — German
Carolyn Woolard — French
ohn Wakefield — Music
David Runner — Music
Evelyn Thomas — Music
William Wright — Art
eanette Crosswhite — Music



Professional Learning

clockwise from right:

Wayne Miller — Business Adm.
Duard Walker — Health & PE
Harold Stout — Health & PE
Eugene Price — Business Adm.
Virginia Laws — Sec. Science
Hazel Turbeville — Sec. Science



clockwise from right:

Rowena Bowers — Health & PE

John Morrison — Education

Jim Pierson — Education
Sue Abegglen — Education

James Shields — Education
Patricia Bonner — Health & PE



Scientific Learning

Clockwise from top left:

Gary Wallace — Biology
Charles Gee — Biology

Eddie Leach — Biology
Richard Lura — Chemistry

Left to right;

Lone Sisk — Chemistry
Eugene Nix — Chemistry

James Balch — Math
Roy Hampton — Math



Social Learning

clockwise from left:

Ivor Jones — History

Ira Read — History

Charles Taber — Anthropology
Eugene Schultz — Psychology
Orvel Crowder — Psychology
Robert Hall — Sociology
Susan Higgins — Sociology



Tempa Bader
Enlistment

Office

Charlotte Blevins

Business

Office

Sam Combs
Dir. of Food
Operations

Chelle Daniels

Church Relations
Office

Marie Garrett

Assistant

Librarian

Bette Garsl

Library

Secretary
\nn Cass
Financial Aid
Office

Edna Harrell

Food Service

\ancy Huff

Secretary to

Rod Irvin

Office

Patricia Huffine

Mailing Dept.
Supervisor

Opal Lyons
Campus Nurse

Kay Mayfield
Secretary to

Education
Faculty

Annie Miller

Business Office

Sherri Miller

Secretary to

Mr. Price &
Dr, McCormick

Melissa Moreland
Secretary to

Mrs. Fontaine

Gail Morris

Secretary to

Dr. lohnson
Sandy Rasel

Secretary to

Bill VVoolard
|im Schneider

Enlistment,

Asst. Basket-

ball Coach
Cerri Smith

Secretary to

Dr, Taber
Sara Smith

Bookkeeping

Elizabeth Treadway
Secretary to

Music Faculty

Luis Trivett

Business

Office

[ nu-rald Webb
secretary to

Mr. Moore
Gail Woodruff

Faculty Office

Secretary

Bill Woolard
Student Union
Manager



Faculty Life



Senior class "sweetheart" Marcia Fraser,

escorted by Mark Richardson.

Senior class officers and SGA representatives: (back

row, left to right) Kitty Becker, Mark Webb, Jeff

McNabb, Jan Swan; (kneeling, left to right) Mike
French, Pam Carrel I, Joe Wallenfelsz.



Julie Alexander
Humanities

Kokomo, Indiana

Brenda Arnold
Human Reiations/Elem. Ed.

Mountain City, Tennessee

Robbie Allen

Business Adm./Math

Bowie, Maryland

Marilyn Babel
Humanities

Williamsville, New York

^K3
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Patti Baugh
Secretarial Science

Cincinnati, Ohio
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Kitty Becker
Psychology

Cincinnati, Oiiio

Carter Bievins

Health & PE

Elizabethton, Tennessee

Pamela Kay Boreing
Sec. Science/Business Adm.

Jonesboro, Tennessee

Kevin Bowers
Human Relations

Pittsburgh, Pennsylvania

Sue Bridger

Business Adm
I ihnson C ity Tennessee

Chariene Britt

English

Unicoi, Tennessee

Lee Ann Brookshear
Human Relations

Kingsport, Tennessee

Belinda Brown
Health & PE

Lake City, Florida

ir^
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Eddie Bryant
Bible

Elizabethton, Tennessee



Pam Carreli

Human Relations

Schaumburg, Illinois

judi Carrier

Music

Bristol, Tennessee

Del Myra Carter

Sociology

Greenville, Illinois

Steve Carter

Business Adm.

Johnson City, Tennessee

Cort D. Davisson
Bible/Business Adm.
Indianapolis, Indiana

Orris Densford
Health & PE

Crothersville, Indiana

Dinah Drewes
Human Relations/Special Ed.

Arlington Heights, Illinois

Eric Duggins
Bible

Indianapolis, Indiana

Robert Dymacek
Business Adm.
Milligan College, Tennessee



Carolyn Edgington

Human Relations/Special Ed.

Milford, Ohio

Enefiok Eshiet

Business Adm.
Uyo, Nigeria

Richard Evanott

Philosophy

Massiilon, Ohio

Buddy Farris

Health & PE

Johnson City, Tennessee

Greg Fleetwood
Business Adm.

Columbus, Indiana

Marcia Fraser

Human Relations

Wilmington, Ohio

Susan Prater

Human Relations/Elem. Ed.

Enon, Ohio

Kim Frazier

Bible

Payette, Idaho

Greg Freeman
Psychology/Special Ed.

Portsmourth, Ohio



Michael French
Bible

Greeneville, Tennessee

Harold Hall

Biology

Johnson City, Tennessee

Rebecca Hampton
Sec. Science/Business Adm.

Johnson City, Tennessee

Susan Hanson
Health & PE/Elem. Ed.

Green Bay, Wisconsin

Chris Harkey
English/Bible

East Point, Georgia

Jeff Harper
Bible/Psychology

Orlando, Florida

Sue Hartman
Secretarial Science

Milligan College, Tennessee
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Jill Healy
Psychology/Special Ed.

Newtown, Connecticut

Keith Hertzog
Human Relations

Greenburg, Pennsylvania



Steven Hinderliter

Business Adm.
Indianapolis, Indiana

David Holbrook
Business Adm.

Bristol, Virginia

Susan Holman
Mathematics

Catiin, Illinois

Bob Hunsick
Business Adm,

Phoenix, Arizona

Sherry Icenhower
Psychology

Columbus, Ohio

Archie Iscrupe

Human Relations

Laughtown, Pennsylvania

v„arol Jackson
Human Relations/Religious Ed.

lohnson City, Tennessee

Pam Johnson
Sociology

Kokomo, Indiana

Robert Keesee
Business Adm.

Ocala, Florida



Patricia Kennedy
Special Ed.

Cocoa Beach, Florida

Michael Kidd
Business Adm.

Johnson City, Tennessee

Nancy Lauyer
Sec. Science/Business Adm.

Colonia, New lersey
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Valerie Lentz

Humanities

Indianapolis, Indiana

Jane Lewis
Biology

Johnson City, Tennessee

Jeff Little

Business Adm.

Johnson City, Tennessee

Deborah Lockard Cathy Manier David Marshall
Sociology Human Relations Business Adm.
Louisville, Kentucky Johnson City, Tennessee Prospect Heights, Illinois
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Jeit McNabb
Human Relations

Erwin, Tonncsice

Pam Miller

Human Relations

Wheeling, Illinois

Craig Miner
Psychology

Fairview Heights, lllinoi:

William Morrell

Business Adm.
Bluff Cit>', Tennessee

Suzanne Mundy
English

Danville, Virginia

Melody Neumeister
Health & PE

Mt. Gilead, Ohio

Byron VV. F\iddock
Business Adm.
Lebanon, Pennsylvania

Doris Pariier

Business Adm.
Elizabethton, Tennessee

Anne Parsly

Human Relations

Oak Ridge, Tennessee



Janet Pickel

Religious Ed./Sec. Science

Johnson City, Tennessee

Sandra Pierce

Psychology/Health & PE

Fort Myers, Florida

Elizabeth Polsgrove
Secretarial Science

Lexington, Kentucky

Quinnon Purvis

English/Business Adm.

Fort Myers, Florida

Mark Reide
H i story/Psycho logy

Cincinnati, Ohio

Ruth Reinhold
Human Relations

Bristol, Virginia

Becky Replogle
English

Milford, Indiana

Susan Rhea
Business Adm./Sec. Science

Johnson City, Tennessee

Jerry Rhinehardt
Biology

Bluff City, Tennessee



Jimmy RhinelTardt

Psychology

Bluff City, Tennessee

Gary Richardson

English

Harve de Grace, Maryland

David Roach
Human Relations

French Lick, Indiana

Keith Kol)erts

Human Relations

Canton, Ohio

Susan Robertson
Human Reltaions

Sullivan, Indiana

Jenny Robinson
Biology

Brownsburg, Indiana

VVilliain S. Rodda
Human Relations

Butler, Pennsylvania

Larry Rose
Human Relations

Johnson City, Tennessee

Mary Sartoris

Human Relations

Akron, Ohio



Scott Schade
Bible

Pittsburgh, Pennsylvania

Karen Schmidt
Human Relations

Piney Flats, Tennessee
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Rhonda Schraer

Sec. Science

Louisville, Kentucky

Dale Schreiner

Business Adm.
Louisville, Kentucky

Teresa Searle

Human Relations/Elem. Ed.

Clinton, Tennessee

Debra Senesi

Business Adm./Math

Elizabethton, Tennessee

Alan Ray Shely

Human Relations

Lexington, Kentucky

Mike Shepherd
Business Adm.
Carrol Iton, Kentucky

Barbara Shoun
Business Adm.

Johnson City, Tennessee
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Donna Sipe

Psychology/Special Ed.

Titusville, Florida

Randall Paul Slagle

Chemislry

lonesboro, Tennessee

Garry Smith

Humanities

Piney Flats, Tennessee

Cheryl Souder
Human Relations

Garrett, Indiana

Susan Stacy

English

Saginaw, Michigan

Patricia Stammier
Education

Milligan College, Tennessee

Laurie Sutherland

Psychology

Johnson City, Tennessee

Jan Swan
Psychology

Clearwater, Florida

Marilyn Sword
Biology

Portsmouth, Ohio



Douglas Thatcher
Business Adm./Healfh & PE

Lancaster, Pennsylvania

Michael Thompson
Bible

Largo, Florida

Diane Vernon
Health and PE

Springfield, Missouri

Joe Wallenfelsz

Psychology/Special Ed.

Front Royal, Virginia

Robert Mark Webb
Biology

Fort Myers, Florida

Wendy Webb
Business Adm.

Johnson City, Tennesee

Maria Wesner
Health & PE

Lakeviile, Ohio

Debra Whitaker
English

Blacksburg, Virginia

Ray White
Human Relations

Jonesboro, Tennessee



Scot Whitesell

Human Relations

Silver Spring, Maryland

Marthel Williams
Elementary Ed.

Cincinnati, Ohio

Debbie Worrells

Human Relations

Palm Beach, Florida

Teresa Wrenn
Human Relations/Elem. Ed.

Santee, South Carolina

David Young
Health & PE

Radford, Virginia

jon Zeltman
Chemistry/Business Adm.
Strasburg, Ohio



WHO'S WHO from Milligan
Fifteen Milligan seniors were named to

WHO'S WHO AMONG STUDENTS IN

AMERICAN UNIVERSITIES AND COLLEGES
for 1977 this year. Students from more than

1,000 institutions of higher learning in ail 50
states, the District of Columbia, and several

foreign nations were also selected for the

1977 edition.

The Milligan students selected for WHO'S
WHO were selected by the Milligan faculty.

Criteria for selection included academic
achievement, service to community,
leadership in extracurricular activities, and
future potential.

Milligan students named to the 1977
edition of WHO'S WHO AMONG
STUDENTS IN AMERICAN UNIVERSITIES
AND COLLEGES are pictured at left, as

follows:

Row 1 (I. to r.):

Julie Alexander, Kitty Becker,

Charlene Britt, Cort Davisson.

Row 2 (I. to r.):

Eric Duggins, Rick Evanoff,

Kim Frazier, Chris Harkey.

Row 3 (I. to r.):

Nancy Lauyer, Jeff McNabb,
Rebecca Replogle, Barb Shoun.
Row 4 (1. to r.):

Laurie Sutherland, Martie Williams,

Jon Zeltman.

For the Senior Class of 1978 college is over. Four years of studying, learning,

growing, and living are over. Four years at Milligan are over. Each of us in the Senior

Class has his memories of all that was special, was painful, was being alive at Milligan

for the past four years. Still, probably all of us are sad, in our own ways, to be leaving

Miiiigan. Once it is over, it never quite seems to have been long enough. We will miss
our friends, the professors, baseball and basketball games, vespers, studying dorm life,

the stability and serenity of being a student at Milligan— everything that is Milligan.

But, we do have our memories. And it is our prayer, as a class, that all the classes

which follow ours will have as much fun and as many happy memories of Milligan to

look back on as they graduate as we have been fortunate and blessed enough to have.
May God bless us all and help us never to forget what we have had at Milligan.

Mike French
President, Senior Class of 1978
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Junior class "sweetheart" Phyllis \^inc,

escorted by Ronnie Potter.

Junior class officers and SGA representatives: (standing, left to right) Jeff

Daniels, Debbie Hill, Mr. Miller (sponsor), Jackie Forbes, Mark Kearns,

Lyn Cain, Roger Gardner; (seated, left to right) Jenny Robinson, Mark
Richardson, Linda Sartoris.



Steve Adams
Jon Arvin

Cheryl Aurigema
Roger Babik
David Bernhardt



Tim Carnahan Steve Carpenter Derek Carrier

Mikel Carroll Dave Charlton Lisa Clark
Sylvia Cole Kim Cosgrove Denise Cote
Bryce Crawford Candi Davis Sandy DeLegal
Roger Gardner Tern Gmdiesperger Cathy Hardin

Mark Dyer
Carol Hale

Barbara Elliott

Shigeru Harada
lackie Forbes

Brenda Harper



Cindy Jarrett

Mary Lou Layman
Dave lohnson
Tommy Lestage

Doreen Johnson
Celia Leuthold

Carol Harra
Scott Hefner
Ginger James
Donna Judge
Beth Long

Cheri Harris

Debbie Hill

Celeste Huddleston
Mark Kearns

Bob Manuel

John Heffren

Teresa Hill

Kim Hinch
Carl Kincheloe
Diane McElyea



Linda Meadows
Vicky Miller

Cort Mills

Brad Moore
Ann Morgan

Mike Norfleet

Ed Notestine

Jack Orth
Mary Phipps

Darlene Powell

Maiorie Richards

Mark Richardson
Sally Richardson
Susan Roberts
Randy Ross

Linda Sartoris

Lynn Schmidt
Beth Shannon
John Sichting

Cindy Sidell



Cheryl Smith

Sue Thomas
Rick VVhalin

Phyllis Wine
Irene Woolard

Kevin Speas
Amelia Thompson
Al White
Diane Wood
Keith Young



Sophomore Class

Officers and representatives (I. to r.): Russ Schoonveld,
Sherry Walker, Bob Nelson, Jim Taylor, Cindy Lauyer, Joy
Phillips, Bill McNett.

Sophomore Sweetheart:

Diane Watters.



Steve Allen

Phillip Andrews
Dennis Bailey

Pam Barger

Debbie Barnes

David Bickel

Allen Bingler

Vicki Bissett

Ron Blakely

Cindy Bond

Windell Brookshire

Michael Brown
"^^ Thomas Burnette

j- i ••» :--j*g Sieve Byington
T 'l^R Rebecca Catlett



Lynn Chalmers
Mary Anne Cribb

|im Dahlman
Kim Dealon
Meg Floyd

Ed Clevinger Gregory Crevelt Sherry Eisenbach Renee Ellsworth Deborah Finley

Jane Cross Mark Crouch Linda FHarder Becky Harper Evelyn Hart

Connie Davis leff Deaton
Lisa Dillon Lisa Duncan
Rebecca Frye Wendy Grace



Alan Hutchinson Debbie Imes Becky Keefauver April Hatcher Bob Hayden Beth Hayes
Klara Kovacs Cindy Lauyer John Marshall Teresa Hodge Barbara HofYman George Hogan

Mike Hoven Mitchell Huehston
Marlene Kelly

Steve Hurst

Annette Kelly Kim Kennedy
Stephanie Masters Bill McNett Robert Merrill



Cindy Mitchell Kim Mooney Betty |o Morrison lanet Nelson Tern Newton Karen Noyes
Tanya Oakes Freeda Perry )oy Philhps Theresa Pierce Janice Poe Kelly Pratt

Cathy Puliiam Joe Redden Lisa Richardson Joni Rigsby Ric Rose Tim Ross
Andrea Schreiner Dave Shaffer Karen Shields Tim Smith Karen Smoak Jackie Spruill



m Taylor
Christy Thompson
Steve Trolier

j Cynthia Wainscott
•i Kale Walker

Sherrie Walker
ulie Waltzer
Heather Warner
Diane Waters
Charlynn Watson

Karen Watt
Sue Whitmer
Robert Williams
Christy Wilson" Wilson
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Freshmen Class

Freshmen Sweetheart:

Shari Stephens

Freshmen officers and representatives, seated (i. to r.):

Nancy Stoughtun, Loren Stuckenbruck, Jeft Mutchmore,
Steve Huddieston, Meianie Means; standing: Carrie Morris,

Karen Hughes, Dan Pouiter, Mary Lynn Deli, Beth Brinkiey.



Peggy Adkins Caria Alexander Sharon Alexander
Scott All bee Mike Allen Lisa Amick
Mary Arnold Mark Atkins Linda Babik

Kathie Bailey Beth Bartchy Tim Bates

Donna Bean Mike Benfield Roberta Black



Joyce Bowman
Vicki Bricker

Joe Brickey Jr.

Beth Brinkley

lames Britt

Randy Brown
Brian Buckner
Ivan Paul Bune
Ann Burgan
Jo Burger

Nancy Cathcart

Douglas Carrier

David Carpenter
Clyde Carter

Nancy Chadwell

iiiiiyiiiiiiii
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Tembra Chaplain
Jeffrey Charles

Joy Chitvvood
Gary Cole
Jill Conley

Mike Corbit

Becky Crook
Janet Cross

Debbie Crum
Laura Dafler

L^
Mary Lynn Dell

Rick Donohoo
Stephani Dougherty
Beth Dunfee
Beckv Edwards



Dennis Elkins

Tom Fasham
Vicki Forsythe

Dennis Freeman
Susan Cray

Cheryl Ellison

James Fletcher

Becky Fort

Rhonda French
Kathy Creer

Shelley Grange
Beth Guy



David House
Tanya Johnson

Steve Huddleston
Vicki lones

Karen Hughes
Denise Judy

Ginny Gwaltney
Ann Harker
Phil Hills

Vicky Hughes
Suela Kornilakis

Kimberly Hale
Michael Harrison

Carmen Hines
Teresa Jacobs
Sherry Lancaster

Rex Hale
Lu Ann Heller

Sue Hofing
Karen Jarrett

Daniel Leach
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Sandy Leggett

Robert Lehman
Neil Lile

Nita Louthan
Bryan Lyons

Audrey McAdams
Chris McCall
Lisa McDuff
Jeff Manning
Karia May

Melanie Means
Ann Miller

Leanna Miller

Laura Mitchell

Jody Moore

Cheryl Moore
Bonnie Moorhouse
Carrie Morris

Kelly Morris

Neil Morrow

\ \



Jeff Mutchmore
Jodi Newhart
Julie Oaks
Wendy Oosting
Karen Perry

Brian Nash
Cathy Jo Newton
Cina O'Dell
Morrie Osborn
Stephanie Pickel

Becky Nelson
Dan Noblitt

Nse Okon
Duane Palmer
Lois A. Popejoy



Patricia Porch

Dan Poulter

Donald Reeves
Rick Reid

Rhonda Rennn k

Kathi Replogle
Michael Rippy
Lisa Robinson
Pam Roe
Kim Roslund

Cheryl Ross
Jennifer Ross
Melissa Roy
luanita Rutherford
Carl Ryden

Eddie Salyer

Diane Schlauch
Cheryl Schreiber
lanet Schuchardt
Robyn Self



Dino Senesi

Linda Shepherd
Susan Shoun
Nancy Slater

Donald Smith

Steve Spreng
Kathryn Stanton

Shari Stephens
Melanie Stewart

Tanya Stough

Nancy Stoughton
Loren Stuckenbruck
Anthony Tench
Katy Van Lew
Lisa Voke

Gary Walker
Diane Warren
Mark Weimer
Sharon Williams
George Wilson

Wl^MMii

.#:

'•%i.:^J





4r V-f^^:?-^"^iJP|?

This section of the yearbook is

designed to highlight some of the

many activities which took place

in the Seeger Memorial Chapel
this year.

Seeger Chapel was officially

dedicated on November 24,

1 967, and has since then become
easily recognized as the most
impressive building on campus.
the Chapel serves Milligan in

worship, instruction, lectures,

concerts, and drama. This year

was highlighted by the dramatic

productions of "Camelot" and
"The Fantastiks" and several

special speakers and singing

groups.

Seeger Chapel probably is the

most functional of all buildings

on campus, and it is certainly the

most beautiful. We hope you
enjoy the presentation, on the

following pages, of what went
on, more or less, in Seeger in

1978.



01nmel0t

The Milligan College production of the

musical "Camelot" highlighted

Alumni/Prospective Student's Weekend in the

tall. The play ran over three nights —
November 10, 11, 12 — and attracted large,

enthusiastic and appreciative audiences each
night.

Some of the Milligan "stars" included Paul

Blowers as King Arthur, Julie Alexander as

Guenevere, Jeff McNabb as Lancelot, Cort

Davisson as Mordred, and Dennis Elkins as

King Pellinore.



The play was directed by Dick Major and
produced by Gary Richardson; and, with

excellence of execution, following long

weeks of practice, and just a bit of luck, all

persons involved with "Camelot" combined
to give three consecutive outstanding

performances of this moving play.
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Director — Dick Major
Producer — Gary Richardson

Vocal Music — John Wakefield

CAST
King Arthur — Paul Blowers

Guenevere — lulie Alexander
Lancelot — Jeft^ McNabb
Pellimore — Dennis Elkins

Mordred — Cort Davisson

Merlyn — Lone Sisk

Morgan Le Fey — Betty |o Morrison
Nimue — Pam lohnson
Squire Dap — Mike French
Tom of Warwick — Tim Sutherland

"FHorrid" — "Yum-Yum"
KNIGHTS
Sir Sagramore — CImt Dickens
Sir Lionel — Garry Smith
Sir Dinadin — Bill Wright

Dave Bickel

Bill McNett
Carl Ryden
Dale Schreiner

Michael Thompson
Al White

LADIES IN WAITING
Lady Anne — Gretta Keith

Lady Catherine — Jennifer Ross

Lady Sybil — lulie Waltzer
Vicki Forsythe

Kim Hale
Janice Hanna
Pam Miller

Rebecca Replogle
Laurie Sutherland

MORGAN LE FEY'S COURT
Mary Arnold
Mary Ann Cribb

Becky Jo Keefauver

Melanie Means
Carrie Morris

PAGES
Scott Schade
John Sichting

ACROBATS
David Bernhardt

Dennis Bernhardt

Rick Ried

The Orchestra:

Directed by
David McKenzie



Founder's

Daughter

1977

On Friday evening, November 1 1 , at 8:00 PM in

Seeger Memorial Chapel the 1977 Founder's

Daughter was presented to the audience prior to

"Camelot." She was, Miss Julie Alexander from
Kokomo, Indiana, sponsored by the Swim Club,

and escorted by Bill McNett. Miss Nancy Lauyer

was the runner-up, sponsored by the SGA, and
escorted by Jeff Cassens.

Other girls who participated in the Founder's

Daughter's competition and program this year

were Kitty Becker, Pam Carrell, judi Carrier,

Carolyn Edgington, Marcia Fraser, Jill Healey,
Carol Jackson, Pam Johnson, Pam Miller, Patty

O'Connor, Becky Replogle, Jenny Robinson,
Barbara Shoun, Donna Sipe, Jan Swan, Wendy
Webb, Maria Wesner, Debbie Whitaker, and
Martie Williams.

Runner-up: Miss Nancy
Lauyer

1977 Founder's Daughter:
Miss Julie Alexander



CONVOCATION
This seemed to be the year of the night convo.

On several occasions during the year morning
convo was cancelled, and a nighttime version

substituted for it. While perhaps an
inconvenience to students wishing to study in the

evenings, the night convos generally were
especially worth attending.

Of course, Tuesday and Thursday morning
convocations continued to be held with alarming
regularity. But, they too had much to offer in the

way of several talented speakers throughout the

year. And, of course, attendance at all convos
continued to be remarkably high.
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COMMENCEMENT 1978
The ninety-eighth annual

Commencement of Milligan

College took place at three o'clock

in the afternoon on May 21, 1978
in Seeger Memorial Chapel. One
hundred forty-five seniors were
graduated before a large crowd of

well-wishers and relieved parents.

Dr. Dean Walker spoke at

Baccalaureate and George Powell

was the Commencement speaker.

It was an eventful and memorable
day for all of the seniors and their

families.
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MR.
GENE
COTTON
& friends
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On Wednesday night, May 3rd, in Seeger Chapel Mr. Gene
Cotton (bedecked in Milligan T-shirt) gave a concert for his

many, and more than appreciative, fans at Milligan.

Gene keeps getting more popular and well-known
throughout the country each year, but he always seems to find

his way back to Milligan — and we love it! Seeger was packed.
Gene, as usual, gave an outstanding performance and
afterwards talked to folks backstage. We wish him only the best

for the future, because we know he wishes only the same for

Milligan. Good luck, and thanks, Gene!



THE FANTASTIKS
In late February Milligan College

presented "The Fantastiks" in Lower
Seeger. The play is subtitled "A
Parable about Love," and under the

directorship of Dick Major three very

moving performances were
presented.

The cast included:

El Gallo — Garry Smith

Luisa — Cathy Pulliam

Matt — Jeff McNabb
Bellamy — Al White
Hucklebee — Dave Bickel

FHenry — Dennis Elkins

Mortimer — John Sichting

Mute — Valerie Cook

81



'Jp ^^lp'

T in D D D

Sutton cafe— truly a dining experience.

We mean it when we say it's a great place

to eat. Why, they even serve food

sometimes. Seriously, the food served in

the Sutton cafe usually is very tasty, when
there's enough to last through the meal
hour that is. And all of this is not to

mention that the glasses are sometimes
clean, and that sometimes there actually is

coke in the coke machine and orange
juice in the orange juice machine. It's true,

rarely has anyone left Sutton dining hall

without having some comment to make
about the meal: "Very tasty."

"Delicious!" "What meal?" All kidding

aside, the food really is awful. No,
seriously, all kidding really aside, we're
proud of all the folks who work so hard, to

feed so many, each and every day during
the school year. Our hats are off to you
and our stomachs are singing — although
perhaps a little off key now.

In the following pages we've tried to

present some of the various activities

hosted in the Sutton cafe during the year,

besides just eating. Sutton cafe is

undeniably a part of the Milligan tradition.

Ask anyone: "Sure, part of the tradition

— URP!"
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a good place to eat
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Smtters

The Madrigal Dinner — Milligan's annual

Yuletide celebration enters its eleventh year. It is

a festive occasion, observing Christ's birth in the

style of the sixteenth century. Reigning over the

Sutton court this Christmas were King Garry

Smith and Queen Becky Morrison. The colorfully

clad members of their noble court included Julie

Alexander, Pam Johnson, Mary Lou Layman,
Cathy Pulliam, Pam Miller, Laurie Sutherland,

Gene Estep, Dale Shreiner, Al White, Timothy
Giese, Bob Keesee, and Steve Morton. In keeping



with the atmosphere of Merrie Olde England, the

court and guests were entertained during their

meal by groups of strolling minstrels. Singing

traditional carols of the season were Carol Hale,

Phil Hills, Kelly Pratt, and Bill Wright. Lutanist

Chris Harkey and the recorder consort composed
of Beth Bartchy, Chris McCall, Karen Shields,

Cathy Stanton, and Loren Stuckenbruck provided
the instrumental music for the evening.

Delighting everyone from royalty to serving

wench with his charming wit was court jester

Gary Richardson. In his elaborate costume,
complete with bells, he follows the tradition of

the Lord of Misrule. The menu itself has some
traditional features. Such culinary delights as the

wassail and the flaming plum pudding were born
into the dining hall by litter bearers Tom Burnett

and Greg Fleetwood. These special treats were
greeted by a trumpet fanfare supplied by Jack

Gray and Michael Rippy. Lord High Chamberlain
Mark Reidel, along with the heralds, marked the

courses of the program.



SUTTON CAFE SPONSORS COSTUME
PARTY— coincides with Halloween



Awards Banquet
The Awards Banquet was held on Thursday

evening, May 4, 1978, this year. It was the

twenty-third or twenty-sixth or the fiftieth annual
such banquet, depending on who you believed. But,

at any rate, a delicious meal was served, and all

those students who had received awards were
recognized. Mr. Price was the emcee once again and
some of those who won awards are recognized again

below:

Stampede Award —
Rick Evanoff

Buffalo Award —
Pete Purvis

German Award —
Rick Evanoff

French Award —
Kim Cosgrove

Greek Award —
Cindy Jarrett,

April Hatcher,

Kim Frazier,

Choir Award —
Pam Miller

Humanities Award —
Joy Phillips

Philosophy Award —
Dave Johnson,
Chris Hunkins

Biology Award —
Marilyn Sword

Sociology Award —
Del Myra Carter

Chemistry Award —
Jon Zeltman,
Randy Slagle

English Award —
Becky Replogle

Wall St. Journal Award
Pete Purvis

D.K.S. Student Teaching
Award — Pat Kennedy
Balfour Award —

Eric Duggins
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HARVEY
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Have you ever seen or spoken to a six

foot rabbit? If his name was Harvey then
the many people who attended Milligan's

spring dinner theater presentation of

Harvey on April 20, 21 and 22 in the
Sutton Cafe could relate to your problem.
The play was no less than a success,

keeping with the Milligan stage tradition.

Cast: Sitting (1. to r.): Gary Richardson,
Director, Carol Hale, Asst. Director; Row
1: Tim Ross; Row 2: Jennifer Ross, Lisa

Richardson, Becky Replogle; Row 3:

Nancy Stoughton, Mary Arnold; Row 4:

Lyn Cain, Clint Dickens, Loren
Stuckenbruck; Row 5: Dave Bernhardt,
Ric Rose.



ies of the Cafe

These ladies are just a

few of the many people
who work long, hard

hours each day to

prepare the food served
in the Sutton Cafe, in

past yearbooks they

have gone by too much
unrecognized, though
certainly not

unappreciated. We
would just like to take

this chance to recognize
and thank them for the

fine job they do for us.

MR. SAM COMBS —
director, Sutton Cafe

Sam's smiling face is familiar to

everyone, and his supervision of

daily food preparations is

appreciated by us all. Keep up the

good work Sam — we're eating!

^^
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AND IS IT GOOD?!
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Since these three areas are the main areas in

which athletic events at Milligan take place, we
have decided to make them — collectively— the

section seemingly called year after year SPORTS.
On the following pages you will find more or

less complete coverage of all the intercollegiate

athletics Milligan participates in, as they were
participated in in 1978.

It was a good year for Sports at Milligan, even if

the Fieldhouse did occasionally have its troubles

staying "up" for all the big games.



Basketball 77-78
The Buffalos were again able to put together a winning

team with a 19-13 record for the 1977-78 season. This

was in spite of the many times misfortune overtook them:

injuries claimed Marty Street and Mike Shepard for most

of the season, and the wind claimed the fieldhouse roof

during a January blizzard. But despite all, the Milligan

basketball team did more than a fine job of providing Buff

fans with competitive athletic entertainment throughout

the long cold winter months. Oh, and of course, WAZOO
lived on!

The 1977-78 Milligan College basketball team included

(front I. to r.): Walter Bradley, Mike Shepard, Mike Allen,

Dwight Frazier, William "Lew" Lewis, (back) asst. coach, |im

Schneider, Mike "Hop" Fuller, Harry Huggins, Jon Arvin, |on

Zeltman, Marty Street, and head coach, Phil Worrell.
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SCHEDULE

Buffs

94 North Georgia 79
94 Guilford 88
72 Hanover 69
89 UNC-Asheville 106
89 Clinch Valley 82
89 Tusculum 98
85 Covenant 88
80 King 87
84 UNC-Asheville 99
90 Belmont 68
73 Mars Hill 63
69 W. Va. Tech. 59
94 Malone 75
63 Belmont 66
66 Mars Hill 51

80 Bryan 76
71 UNC-Asheville 82
94 Emory & Henry 43
68 Lincoln Memorial 80
88 Tennessee Wesleyan 94
115 Clinch Valley 94
70 King 67
93 Covenant 70
73 Carson-Newman 69
49 Lincoln Memorial 50
93 Bryan 71

98 Maryville 70
11 Tennessee Wesleyan 82
71 Carson-Newman 94
86 Tusculum 11
93 King 84
62 Lincoln Memorial 71



^_Jk\" BASKETBALL AWARDS

Most Assists —
Mike Shepherd

Most Points —
Mike Fuller

Most Rebounds —
Mike Fuller

Best Defensive —
M. Shepherd, Dwight Frazier

Best Free Throw Percentage —
Mike Shepherd

Best Field Goal Percentage —
Keith FHuckstep

Leadership Award —
Mike Shepherd

Most Valuable Player —
Mike Fuller, Jon Zeltman



Cheerleaders

Left (clockwise from top): Cheryl Moore, Barb Gallaher, Dennis Bernhardt, Ed Salyer, Christy

Thompson, Ric Rose; Right (clockwise from top): Julie Waltzer, Tanya Oakes, Randy Brown, Mary
Anne Cribb, David Bernhardt, Alan Hutchinson.



Basketball
The Womens Basketball Team,

co-captained by Lynn Chalmers and
Karen Crane, got off to a relatively

slow start, but as the year progressed,

so did the team, finishing as one of

Milligan's most talented women's
basketball team yet. Mrs. Donna
Sheperd coached the young team, and
with only one senior leaving, she can
expect an even better season next year.

Row 1 (I. to r.): Karia May, Lynn Chalmers, Cathy Replogle; Row 2: Behnda
Brown (trainer), Susan Candy, Judy Brunner, Sherrie Lancaster, Sharen Williams
Barb Elliott (trainer); Row 3: Karen Smoak, Bonnie Lane, Cindy Westcott,
Melody Neumeister, Karen Crane.



SCHEDULE
Opponent
Clinch Valley College Lost

Tusculum College Lost

Bryan College Lost

University of Tenn.-Martin Lost

Emory and Henry College Lost

UNC-Ashevifle Lost

King College Won
Lincoln Memorial University Lost

Emory and Henry College Lost

Johnson Bible College Won
Tennessee Wesleyan College Lost

Clinch Valley College Lost

King College Won
Covenant College Lost

Walter State Comm. College Lost

Tusculum College Lost

Christian College Tournament Won
Bryan College Won
Maryville College Won
Tennessee Wesleyan College Lost

Virginia Intermont College Won
Maryville College Lost

UNC-Asheville Lost

Virginia Intermont College Won
Austin Peay Tournament Lost
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Club
The Milligan Swim C lub "Water

Buffaloes," under the leadership o\

co-captains Mark Webb and Tim

Bumann, were ott and stroking to a

successful season uc^ll, at least

achievement wise Inc luded among
the years acti\ ities wete sue h events as

the Stroke-a-thon and a brief

competitive seascMi. The Water Butt's

first season was climaxed by a debut

home upset victory over Ferrum

College. The pioneering Swim C lub

has come a long way, and with

enthusiasm high, vou can expec t many

great seasons trom Milligan swimmers.

Rou 1 (I tor) Bill M(_N{>tt C harlynn Watson Tim Bumann, )ane

(loss Mitth Hughston, Row 2 Wendv Grate Stott Allbee Irene

Woolaicl Susan 'Sta( y, Dr Gee C^ponsor) Kathv Bailey Mark

Uebb Notpicturi^d Linnie MrFall
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L
Volleyball
A talented women's volleyball team this year

compiled an eleven win and seven loss record,

under the leadership of team captain Melody
Neumeister.

Milligan hosted the Small College State

Tournament this year, and finished fifth. The team
also took third place in the Milligan Tournament.

During Fall Break the team toured Ohio and
Kentucky, playing in eight games. And, to top off

a fine season, Kim Deaton and Melody
Neumeister were named to the All-tournament
team at the State Tournament.

Front Row: (I. to r.) Barb Elliot, trainer, Marcia
Fraser, Cindi Griggs, Sue Whitmer, Cathi

Replogle, Stephanie Daughtery, Karia May.
Back Row: (I. to r.) Coach Miss Bonner, trainer

Belinda Brown, Jan Busche, |udy Brunner,

Minta Berry, Kim Deaton, Cindy Westscott,

Melody Neumeister, Ann FHarker. Not
pictured, but not forgotten Sue Hanson.



Baseball 1978 .

The 1 978 Milligan Buffs baseball

team played hard, played well, and
played a long season — also a

winning season.

Under the leadership of Coach
Harold Stout, the Buffs baseball

team has over the past several years

become a power to be reckoned
with both in the VSAC and
nationally. This year was no
exception, as the Buffs came within

a run of defeating powerful David
Lipscomb College in the District 24
playoff.

A strong team will be returning

next season and Coach Stout and
all Buff baseball fans can look

forward to another successful

winning season no doubt.
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Baseball
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Women's Softball
The Women's Softball team stampeded to a

successful season in 1978. The girls were truly

dedicated this year, even playing a game on

Wonderful Wednesday.
Under the leadership of Coach Pat Bonner, ;he

women's softball team is notorious for winning

tournaments and hence trophies for the College.

They continued this winning tradition this season

— winning several games — and even more

trophies.

Next year promises to be even better with all

but two players returning to the team.

Congratulations girls, and keep those trophies

coming.

fetll
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Row 1 (L. to R.): Barb Elliott, Susan Candy, Karia May, Pam Valaquez, Ste|)hani Dougherty, Karen Crane; Row
2: Coach Bonner, Judy Brunner, Teresa Hill, Sharen Williams, Donna Sipe, Belinda Brown, Lynn Chalmers;
Row 3: Eli, Melody Neumeister, Kim Deaton, Wendy Grace, Karen Smoak, Bonnie Lane, Minta Berry.





Track
Under the

leadership of

Coach Lee

Morrow, who
spent many hours

preparing for this

first season, the

Track Team
sported a season

record of 6-5.

The team was
co-captained by

Joey Potter, Ken
DeLong, and Cort

Mills, and was
highlighted by
performances of

Denny McNew
and Gerald

Randolph who
qualified for

National
competition in

the high jump.

School records

were set by Ken
DeLong, Mike
Fuller, and
Denny McNew.
Following are the

members of the

77-78 Track

Team:
Bryan Buckner
Neil Morrow
Bryce Crawford

John Miller

Greg Crevelt

Cort Mills

Denny McNew
Gerald Randolph
Mike Brown
Mike Fuller

Harry Muggins
Mark Kearns

Richard Dugger
Randy Ross

Mike Harrison

Robbie Allen

Carter Blevins

Keith Roberts

Joey Potter

Alan Hutchinson
Ken DeLong
Sam Neth
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Soccer
Milligan's first soccer team met with initial, yet

limited, success in the fall season, sporting a
2-5-1 record. The team, coached by Mike
Thomas, played matches against several East

Tennessee clubs. After the Carson-Newman
tournament, forward Kim Frazier was named
Milligan's most valuable player. The spring

season saw matches with many new American
faces in the line-up, adding to the prospects of the

next fall season when the international players

return.
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Row 1 (I. to r.): Dave Charlton, George Hogan, Mike Taylor, Ed

Notestine, Mike Thomas, Jim Dahlman; Row 2: Phil Andrews, Mark
Summers, Rob Denning, Chuck Taber, John Babel, Bob Lassiter, Ric

Rose, David Bernhardt.

w_J.Jl«*^.
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en's Tennis
Men's tennis this year was highlighted by a

lack of highlights, unless you consider injuries,

which plagued the team all year, to be highlights.

Captain Mike Kidd found these obstacles too

difficult to overcome and struggled with the team

to a 3-1 3 record. The team, however, did have its

moments, such as the come-from-behind revenge

win over Maryville College.

Looking forward to next year. Coach Duard
Walker looks for improvement with several

players returning and several promising new
recruits.

L. to R. lack Grey, lohnny Adams, Mike Kidd, Tim Smith, Richard

DeVault, John Sichting,



Women's Tennis
The Women's Tennis team, with the fine coaching of

Coach Myra and under the divine guidance of Ms. Susan
Robertson, struggled through a successful season.

If the men's season was highlighted by a lack of

highlights, then so, probably, was the women's season —
but at least they looked a lot better trying. Yes, the beautiful

women of the women's tennis team played admirably this

year, and they can expect an even more exciting season
next year.

Row 1 (L. to R.); Jill Healy, Kim Moses, Belinda Brown, Sue Whitmer,

Barb Elliott; Row 2: Susan Robertson, Jan Busche, Sandy Pierce.

Ill



President's Counc
The President's Council is

comprised of the president

from each dorm, club, and
class. Having such a council

enables each club to be kept

informed of what other

clubs are doing.

Row 1 (1. to r.) Pete Purvis; Row 2 (I. to r.) Mark Richardson, Charlene Britt, Jill Healy,

Mike French, Barbie Sproule, Jeff Mutchmore, Kimi Whitmer, Carolyn Edgington; Row 3

(I. to r.) Byron Paddock, Scot Whitsell, Steve Adams, Gordon Romeis, Jackie Forbes, Scott

Shade, Jeff McNabb, Terry Bailey, Eric Duggins.



student Government Association
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Row 1 (I. to r.) Nancy Lauyer, Kim Frazier, Cort Davisson Roger Gardner Susan Rhea, Charlene Britt; Row 2:

Loren Stuckenbruck, Nancy Stoughton, Jim Taylor Karen Hughe'i Debbie Hill Kitty Becker, Sherrie Walker,
Laurie Sutherland, Barbie Sproule, Debbie Senesi Mike French Row 3 |oy Phillips, Dr. |im Balch — Sponsor,
Mark Richardson, Jeff McNabb, Melanie Means, Mark Webb, Mark Kearns; Right Corner (top to bottom) Pam
Carrell, Bill McNett, Joe Wallenfelsz, Kim Whitmer, Jenny Robinson, Steve Huddleston.

Student Union Board

The Student Government
is made up of members from
each class and dorm for the

purpose of forming a

representative voice as well

as providing social,

academic and religious

activities.

The Student Union Board
works in conjunction with
SGA in programming
movies, concerts and other

entertainments.

Row 1 (I. to r.) Mr. Bill Woolard — Spotisor, Karen Noyes, )an Swan, Jim Taylor, Barbie
Sproule, Bob Hayden, Kitty Becker.
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SNEA

Row 1 (I. to r.l: Dr. lames Shields, sponsor, Ms. Sue Abegglen, sponsor. Dr. Euel Ovvnby;
Row 2: Carolyn Edgington, Pat Kennedy, Jill Healey, Becky Replogle, David Young,
Maria Wesner, Bill Vermillion, Fred Akers, Bill Rodda; Row 3: Carter Blevins, Lee Ann
Brookshear, Charlene Britt, Beth Shannon, Jeff McNabb, Pam Carrell, Melody
Neumeister.

The Student Council for

Exceptional Children is

made up of students in the

area of special education.

Through working with

exceptional children the

members get experience in

areas of special education.

SCEC

Row 1 (I. to r.): Phyllis Wine, Sue Thomas, Melanie Bowen; Row 2: Mikel Carroll,

Melissa Roy, Miss Bonner— sponsor, LuAnn Heller; Row 3: Carolyn Edgington, Debbie
Hill, Cherie Iregenia, Ann Morgan, Steve Campbell, Melanie Means; Row 4: Kevin

Bowers, Carol JHarra, Teresa Hill, Diana Bittner, Jill Healy, Donna Sipe.

The Student National

Educational Association

helps those who are

interested in a teaching

career to get further

exposure in the educational



Association of Christian Ministries
The Association of Chris-

tian Ministries allows those

students studying for a life in

the Christian ministries to fel-

lowship and grow together.

Row 1 (I. to r.): David House, Roger Gardner, Dave Carpenter, Jeff Deaton, Steve

Carpenter, Tony Dyer; Row 2: Scott Schade, Terry Bailey, Bob Merrill, Jeff Harper, Cort

Davisson, John Sichting; Row 3: Dr. Henry Webb, Dr. Richard Phillips, Mr. Edwin
Nelson — sponsors.

ssc
Student's Sharing Christ's

main concern is the outreach
to the missions field. It pro-

motes interest through movies,

lectures, and other activities.

Row 1 (I. to r.): Eric Duggins, Dennis Bailey; Row 2; Dr. Charles Taber — sponsor,
Debbie Lockard, Kathy Stanton, Beth Shannon, Ruth Reinhold.



Spanish Club
Students interested in the

Spanish language and
culture can further their

knowledge of the country

and people through the

Spanish Club.

Row 1 (I. to r.) Vicki Jones, Chelle Chaplain, Katy Van Lew, Peggy Adkins, Amy Bailey,

Patty Porch, Doreen lohnson.

Pre-Med Club
This club is for those

interested in a medical
career. Discussions are held

with physicians and
specialists from the area.

Row 1 (1. to r.) Mary Lynn Dell, Lynn Chalmers, Nse Okon, Prof. Lone Sisk, Sponsor; Row
2 (I. to r.) Steve Allen, Bob Nelson, Gordon Romeis, Tim Bumann, Mark Webb, Windell
Brookshire, Jill Conley, Keith Young.



Philosophy Club

Row 1 (I. to r.) John Sichting, Rick Evanoff, Dave Johnson; Row 2; (I. to r.) Cindy Jarrett,

Dr. Robert Wetzel — Sponsor, Chris Hunkins.

Buffalo Ramblers

Philosophy Club offers an
informal atmosphere for

discussing contemporary
and historical philosophical

questions to promote
interest in the study of

philosophy.

This organization is for

those more adventurous
people who enjoy exploring

and hiking the many scenic

miles of the mountains.

Row 1 (I. to r.) Linnie McFall, Roberta Corriea, Becky Fort, Tim Fox, Sharon Alexander,
Laurie Johnsnniller; Row 2 (I. to r.) Janet Nelson, Karen Hughes, Elizabeth Hadley, Linda

Harder, Mark Summers, Kathy Stanton, Pam Valiquet, Shigeru Harada, Tim Ross.
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Delta Kappa

Row 1 (I. to r.) Wendy Grace, Kathy Bailey, Bonnie Moorhouse, Sherrie Walker, Jackie

Forbes; Row 2: Diane Watters, Duana Browning, Jenny Robinson, Roberta Black, Debbie
Frye, Susan Robertson, Theresa Pierce, Beth Shannon, Doreen lohnson, Robyn Shelf,

Katy Van Lew, Diana Bittner, Carol Grimes.

Delta Kappa is the largest

service club of Milligan

College. It promotes many
fund-raising activities to

enable financial provisions

for different areas it serves.

Christian Service Club
The organization motto

is: "Fellowship of Christian

outreach." It emphasizes
different areas of outreach
through discussion sessions.

Row 1 (I. to r.) Terry Bailey, Becky Replogle, Jo Burger, Ceiia Leuthold, Keith Roberts;
Row 2: Roger Gardner, Sue Holman, Rex Hale, Donna Bean; Row 3: Steve Hinderliter,
John FHeffren.



Book Buffs
A new organization on

campus, The Book Buffs, are

interested in exploring the

many facets of great past

and present literature.

L. to R. Rick Evanoff, Cheie Chaplain, Cindy Jarrett, Ann Stanley, Pete Purvis, Duana
Browning.



Commuter Club
Promotion of activities

throughout the year allow
off-campus students to

participate in campus life as

well as to create fellowship

among them.

R-1 (I. to r.) — Roland Whittemore, David Clark, Steve Carter. R-2 — Dr. Roy Hampton,
sponsor, Mark Culbertson, Stephanie Masters, Doris Parlier, Kathy Hardin. R-3 — Brian

Buckner, Debbie Senesi, Randy Slagel, Barney Buff, mascot, Larry Rose, Carol Jackson,

Jeff Dykes, Eddie Bryant, Richard Dugger.



MENC

Row 1 (I. to r.): Mrs. Crosswhite— sponsor, Leanna Miller, Dennis Elkins, Judi Carrier;

Row 2: Meg Floyd, Lisa Dillon, Lisa Adkins; Row 3: Pam Barger, Nancy Stoughton, Ann
Burgan.

Music Educator's

National Conference
provides service in the field

of music through sponsoring
choral festivals for local

high schools. They also

serve as ushers at concerts
held at Milligan.

AGO
Association of Guild

Organists is a club for the

student interested in the

musical field of the organ.

Trips and discussions to

further one's knowledge of

organs is provided to the

members.

From left: Dr. David Runner — sponsor, Kim Hinch, Mary Lynn Dell, Ann Burgan.



CHOIRS
Chorale

(L. to R.) Row 1 : Cheryl Flora, Lisa Voke, Rhonda Rennick, Pam Barger, Mark Weimer, Linda Harder,
LeAnna Miller, Robin Holland, Melanie Means. Row 2: Dr. D. Runner, Debbie Frye, Lois Popejoy,
Irene Wollard, |enny Robinson, |eff Deaton, Caria Alexander, Becky Crook, Denise ludy. Row 3:

Robyn Self (accompianist), Debbie Crum, Rhonda Schraer, Nita Rutherford, Mark Charles, )ennifer

Ross, Renee Ellsworth, Mary Lynn Dell, Becky Forte. Row 4: Nancy Stoughton, Roberta Black, Linda
Babik, Dennis Elkins, Dan Poulter, Bernie Blankenship, Rick Ried, |ody Newhart, Diane McElyea,
Karen Hughes.

Treble Choir

v.j- im ii
Row 1 : (L. to R.) Pam Barger, Karen Hughes, Sandy Delegal, Barbara Kline,

Stephanie Mascola, Ann Burgan. Row 2: Kim Hale, Diane Luehm, lanice

Hannah, Lisa Voke, Ann Miller, Carol Grimes, Gary Ballou — director.



Concert Choir

Row 1 (I. to r.): Bill McNett, Joy Phillips, Jeff Mutchmore, Cathy Pulliam, Bob Williams, Mr. John Waketield —
Director, Steve Troiler, Carol Hale, Carl Ryden; Row 2: Kim Hale, Tom Burnett, Debbie Whitaker, Vicki Forsythe, Tim
Giese, Lynn Schmidt, Jim Taylor, Lisa Dillon; Row 3: Heather Warner, Phil Hills, Laurie Sutherland, Jeff McNabb, Mike

Thompson, Debbie Colina, Tim Martin, Kim Hinch; Row 4: Pam Johnson, Dale Schreiner, Pam Miller, Garry Smith,

Kelly Pratt, Steve Morton, Lisa Adkins, Al White, Meg Floyd.
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STAMPEDE
The STAMPEDE is the

student newspaper. It gives

the students an opportunity

to write and learn a bit

about journalism. The
STAMPEDE serves the

Milligan community as a

news and entertainment

media.

R. 1 . (I. to r.) — Joy Phillips, Becky Replogle, Rick Evanotf (editor). R.2. (I. to r.) -

Eilliot, Gary Richardson, Pete Purvis, Vicki Jones, Chris Hunkins, Ann Stanley.

Barb



Well this is really cute. Where in the world

could that picture of the Buffalo staff have

gotten to?

Honestly, I can't figure it out

Pete. I've looked and I've

looked and I just can't find

the picture.

ttv-

Well, Pete, that's just the way the old

ball bounces, and I sure can't do
anything about that!

At any rate — the 1978 Buffalo staff included:

Mark Webb Steve Adams Cheryl Smith
Wendy Webb Scott Allbee Mark Atkins

Ann Stanley Lu Ann Heller jan Swan
Enefiok Eshiet Morrie Osborn Sue Roberts
Marcia Fraser Katy Van Lew Bill McNett
Kitty Becker Bonnie Moorhouse Cort Davisson
Nancy Lauyer Mary Robinson Steve Troiler

Cindy Jarrett Cindy Crise Carol Hale

Vicki Hughes
Peggy Adkins
Patty Porch
and others!
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I WONDERFUL WEDNESDAY! \
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Wonderful Wednesday lived at Milligan this

spring! And everyone loved it! The Student Union
Board began planning this most wonderful of

Wonderful Wednesdays back before Christmas,

and their efforts culminated beautifully on a bright,

warm April Wednesday morning.

Classes were officially dismissed for the day by
Dean Oosting at a special Southern Breakfast, and
the schedule of events for the day was announced
by Barbie Sproule. Creek cleaning, fountain

cleaning, and Softball highlighted the morning.

And in the afternoon Almost Anything that Could
Go went. A steak dinner and a 3-D movie topped
off what truly was a WONDERFUL WEDNESDAY!
in the evening.
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Uncle Wiggy's
Creek Party

Mr. Eugene Wigginton, and friends, cleaned Buffalo

creek up during the morning. Wiggy also "cleaned" the

sign (see below). At any rate, Wiggy's Creek Party was a

huge success. Everyone pitched in and cleared the creek
of debris and policed the grounds around the creek. In

the afternoon a tug-o-war took place at, and in, the

creek, and it was generally agreed that Mr. Eugene
Wigginton — capable supervisor — and friends had
done a fine job of improving the appearance of the

creek.

Wiggy in Action

We offer here an interesting series of

pictures of Uncle Wiggy. At left, he
appears to begin to work, below he
appears to make a break for it when he
thinks no one's watching, at right, he's

next seen at . . . capable supervisor?!



Nelson's Fountain Party
while Uncle Wiggy and friends were playing in

the creek, Mr. Nelson and co-horts were cleaning up
the fountain in front of Hardin. They also painted it

later, and cleaned up the grounds around the

fountain. By late afternoon the paint had dried and
the fountain was turned on and Dean Costing was
thrown in. He was rescued; however, his dunking
seems to have set a precedent — for at last count 67
other people have since gone for more or less

involuntary swims in the Hardin fountain. Thanks
alot Mr. Nelson!



Faculty/Student

Softball Battle

After much pre-game bravado, the faculty

Softball team was forced to eat their baseball

gloves — in other words, they lost, in a big way,
to a highly talented student team. Oh well, they

were good sports, and they do show promise.

Maybe next year . . . but we doubt it!

And then There Was LUNCH!
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Almost Any-
This was probably the most popular activity of the day. It was

undoubtedly the most bizarre. Teams of three men and three women,
representing various clubs, dorms, etc., competed against one another
over an obstacle course, in a bat race, a syrup race, and in a ferocious

tug-o-war. The winners were from Hardin Hilton and the runners-up
were sponsored by Delta Kappa. At times it was hilarious, at other

times embarrassing, at all times FUN!!!

Obstacle Course
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thing Goes!!!

Bat Race
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Syrup Race Tug-o-war
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The SUB

The SUB is a great place to get

together with people, to talk and
laugh and eat and carry on. The
Student Union Building, under the

guidance of Mr. Bill Woolard, had
another successful year this year
serving the students of Milligan.

The SUB carried a complete line of

books, food, paper, clothing,

crayons, deodorant, get-well cards,

and assorted shampoos —
everything the college student

could possibly need, at prices that

. . . well, at least the stuff was over
there.
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The Post Office
Once again this year the Milligan Post Office

served as a vital link for the students to the

outside world. It has been estimated that over

1 50,000 visits were made to the Post Office this

year by Milligan students alone— of these, most,

of course, were made by homesick freshmen.

Mr. Mascola, our Postmaster, and his capable
staff did their best not to disappoint anyone too

many times. Their courteous assistance and
prompt attention to the dispatching of the mail

has been greatly appreciated by the Milligan

community.

Mr. Mascola, Postmaster



The Library
Contrary to popular opinion, some studying was

done in the library this year. But, fortunately, more
talking and visiting took place than studying, or at

least enough to keep everyone who "studies" at the

library happy. And there were a couple of nights—
due to night convos — that were actually quiet.

The library continued to expand its periodicals

listing and acquire new books, under the directorship

of Mr. John Neth. Marie Garrett, assistant librarian,

and Betty Garst, secretary to Mr. Neth, also worked
hard to keep the library functioning smoothly.



The
President's

House

The most recent addition to the collection of

buildings on Milligan's campus is the President's

House. Within this lovely brick home are many
valuable furnishings, which have been donated
to the school. The Milligan students look forward
to the annual tours of the home, for it is truly

beautiful and not nearly as frightening as, say, the

Haunted House.
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Delta Kappa's Haunted House was again the

most popular building on campus during the last

of October. The girls and other clubs, dorms and
classes sponsoring rooms did an excellent job of

scaring and frightening any and everyone who
ventured into the house. As you can see, Bob
Manuel was so horrified he rushed straight back
to his room to write a letter home about all that he
had seen, which wasn't much since he kept his

eyes closed most of the way through!



Science
Building
The Science Building, beyond the usual

microscopes, chemistry lab, and physical

science, is also the home of such campus
wonders as Ed Howze's serpentarium, the Chief

of Staph and his mad microbes. Dr. Gee's tennis

clinic, not to mention Prof Sisk, thus making it

one of the more popular buildings on campus
(although not always by choice . . . ).



Hyder
Hyder, home of humanities lecture and other

various entertainment. This year The Most Bizarre

Entertainment in Hyder Award goes to

"Milligan's Gong Show" — a real gong of a

show. There was a Jolly Juggler; a man, saw, and
son act; a ventriloquist; etc.

The Most Boring Entertainment in Hyder
Award for this year goes to the Senior Test, held
on April 1 at eight in the morning, which alot of

seniors are still convinced was a poorly executed
April Fool's joke.

Who knows what will happen in Hyder next
year? Humanities lecture, for one thing. Oh well.
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Hospitality

House
The Hospitality House is the local

information center concerning campus
affairs tor visitors. Included in the building

are such offices as the Director of

Development, Office of Student

Enlistment, Director of Alumni Affairs,

Director of Church Relations, Director of

Communications, and Director of

Directors ... is that right? Anyway, they
are there if you need them.



Hopwood
Church
Hopwood Church is another building on

campus well known by Milligan students,

whether it be by acquaintance through the

church services, the various activities that take

place there, such as the coffeehouse, the classes

that meet there, or even Orvel Crowder.
Whatever your association, Hopwood is

definitely a building on campus involved in our
student life . . . "you know?"



Administration Building
For all those of you who wondered what actually was going on in

the Administration Building all this time this year, we hope the

pictures on this page will help answer your questions. Apparently,

the place was finally trying to make something of itself. And,
although we didn't get to move back in before classes were out for

the summer, the brand new, renovated Ad. Building will be waiting

for us in the fall.

So, now everyone will have to start trying to remember room
numbers again rather than "which building's basement is

Humanities section in?"
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THE WATERFALL
Waterfall,

Carrying the gray sleet

Of the earth

Across this heaven of land

Through the winter

To wherever the sea is,

You break the creek's storm
Into colorless endless

Steadily falling

Rainbows.
I could watch your work.
You shatter storms, all

Winter.
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We hofDe that you will look at the advertising

section which follows. The people and business who
bought ads have shown a concern and an interst in

Milligan, and that's not to mention that their

purchase of ads has made it possible to have an even

better yearbook.

So, please look at the ads (we've got pictures of

Milligan people mixed in with them too) and
patronize our yearbook advertisers' places of

business.

JOHNSON CITY AREA
CHAMBER OF COMMERCE

The Chamer of Commerce on behalf of all Johnson City business firms is happy to

extend its services to the students and faculty at Milligan College. We are proud that

you have chosen Milligan to be your
Alma Mater —

We invite you to make lohnson City

your home!



JOHNSON CITY

FINANCIAL INSTITUTIONS
THE MOUNTAIN EMPIRE BANK

FIRST TENNESSEE BANK
FIRST FEDERAL SAVINGS AND LOAN

ASSOCIATION
UNITED AMERICAN BANK

HAMILTON BANK
HOME FEDERAL SAVINGS AND LOAN

ASSOCIATION
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Thanks Milligan

from

MIKE'S WASH
HOUSE
AND

APARTMENTS

aOOAlji.-
V

VT0»

Owned and Operated by
Mike Hughes

Phone 928-9444

1 11m
1

^
^^s ^Kt^i?^^^^^' m& ^^^B
pfl
^^^^^

1m
"is

l^eaA^HE

BUNTON
CHEVROLET

OF

ELIZABETHTON
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GOODYEAR

FRCe /£RVICC TIHC /TORC/
yiNCE1919
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Johnson City's Complete

Five Floor Department Store
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Chevrolet

"Prices are

down . . .

at the

Chevy Farm'

2111 North Roan
Johnson City, Tennessee

Phone 929-3131

Moody's
Barber Shop

"THE TRENDSETTER"
Downtown, Elizabethton
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Downtown Elizabethton

BeCMERS, IlVE.

ESTABLISHED 1886

J—^iamondi., yvatcnti, ^sKreliu

JOHNSON CITY. TENN. 37601

WALLACE SHOE STORK
Downtown

Johnson City

FEATVRINC
Ftorskeim

Datteri

COMPLIMENTS OF:

FRED MOORE MANSHOP
Elizabethton, TN

DAVID-LYNN, INC.

Elizabethton, TN

RITCHES FURNITURE
Elizabethton, TN

WINSTON CREDIT JEWELERS
Elizabethton, TN

EDGEHILL GULF
Milligan Highway

CITY DRUGS
Elizabethton, TN

FELTY-ROLAND FLORIST
Elizabethton, TN

GEORG-CAROL'S
Elizabethton, TN

DROKES SHOE STORE
Johnson City, TN

FRED DAVIS JEWELERS
Elizabethton, TN

Good Luck from
Sherry Taylor



Come In & Meet Us:

Jim Enkema
Steve Ingram
Mayme Shull

Teressa Roark

Downtown Elizabethton

Phone: 542-4157

^
UaNNaU/: inc.
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TOM FOSTER
Truck Manager

BUNTON CHEVROLET

BRUMIT SPORT SHOP, INC.

620 Elk Ave.

Elizabethton, TN.

Skip Hendrix-Doug Hopson
Glenn McQueen

228 Main St.

Johnson City, TN

"FRESH AS YOU CAN GET'

C3

PET
DAIRY GROUP
INCORPORATED

For Your Complete Dairy Needs

7^,0 Carter County Plaza

Elizabethton, Tennessee 37643
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Savings and Home Ownership

Safeguards of the American Way of Life

Compliments

of

ELIZABETHTON

FEDERAL SAVINGS AND LOAN

ASSOCIATION

1 1 2 North Sycamore Street

Come See Us!

Member F.S.L.I.C.



JCPenney

shop Downtown
Elizabethton and
Johnson City

Stores

We have what
You're looking for

for less.

MILLIGAN AUTO
PARTS

"The Best For Less!"

Milligan Highway
929-9491 or 928-2321

INCORPORATED

and

In the Mall . . . and downtown

Johnson City, Tn.
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In no time
Times are gone.
Times are gone and a few
Memories whispering
In our minds
Is all that

We have left.

Your smile

And my smile

And our walks
Our talks

Are gone.

Memories
Photographs.

The times are gone.
Forever ours.

This is the end of the 1978 BUFFALO, and I really hope you each found something
in it to enjoy remembering. Putting it together was fun for me, and I think (I hope) the

staff had a good time, too. At any rate, our work is now your yearbook from Milligan

for 1 978. We couldn't capture everything, of course, but we hope we captured most
of it — we hope you can use the book in the future to remember what Milligan was
like in 1978, what we were like.

A lot of people helped out with the yearbook throughout the year; and I appreciate

every minute that everyone worked, but there are a few people, who without, this

yearbook simply would not be, that I want especially to recognize and thank. Steve

Adams did an excellent job coordinating and/or corralling our photographers; jan

Swan worked a miracle, I think, with the Class section, and Kitty Becker did the same
with Clubs, and so did Marcia Fraser with Faculty; Wendy Webb (with help from
Cort and Bill) got all the ads sold, which I more than greatly appreciate; Ann Stanley,

who is inheriting my job, did a little of everything and an awful lot of most things

(especially darkroom work!); Mark Webb, roommate and cohort, contributed

creative genius throughout it all, and a surprising amount of work in a surprising

number of areas; and, of course, last but not least, that wild man Enefiok Eshiet of

Nigeria provided me with an endless flow of Nigerian humor and insight and, even
more, a great deal of friendship, for which I can never thank him enough.

By the time you all have seen this yearbook I'll be gone — graduated — perhaps
fortunately. No, seriously, I really hope the book is everything you wanted it to be. I

hope you enjoy it, and I hope it brings back many memories in the future of what it

was like to be a part of Milligan in 1978.
Pete Purvis

Editor— 1978










